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 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic has increased the risk of 

becoming infected in clinical nurses (Nie et al., 2020). In the 

hospital, nursing staff are the largest number of health 

caregivers, and they are directly involved in the care of 

patients for a long time, and even need to collect patient 

sputum samples. Nursing staff are under considerable stress. 

(Pappa et al., 2020). 
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 Nursing staff feel helpless, frustrated, and feel bad, and 
when they are unable to help the patient, they have a high 
degree of psychological stress (Labrague & De Los Santos, 
2020; Shorey & Chan, 2020). Anxiety and helplessness are 
related to the attention and accessibility of PPE. Stress is 
related to the willingness to leave their current job or 
nursing career(Rafi et al., 2021). The degree of stress is 
related to the willingness of nursing staff to continue 
working. Maintaining the nurses' willingness of caring for 
COVID-19 patients and applying the nurses' needs are the 
key components of the healthcare system. 

  This study aimed to explore nurses’ stress and its 
influencing factors among clinical nurses when 
caring for COVID-19 patients during the 
coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic in 
Taiwan.  
 
 

2021/10/18 3 



 This study adopts the cross-sectional survey method, using 
the stress scale developed by Zhuang and Luo (2005)for the 
care of patients with high-risk infectious diseases, and data 
collection by structured electronic questionnaire survey. 
The convenience sampling is adopted. With the consent of 
the Nursing Department of a medical center, an online 
questionnaire survey was conducted among the medical 
staff in the general ward and the intensive care unit. 

 The descriptive study was conducted in an academic 
hospital. The questionnaire included items on the 
demographic characteristics and a scale to assess stress 
among clinical nurses caring for patients with highly 
infectious diseases. The scale of 0-3 (0: not at all, 3: more 
severe than usual) of each item is rated to assess the degree 
of stress. Descriptive statistics and ANOVA were used to 
analyze the data. 
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 The high-stress scores were observed for the five items 
“wearing personal protective equipment (PPE) is time-
consuming and unable to deal with patient problems 
immediately (2.36)”, “feeling overloaded(2.32)”, “fear of 
transmitting the disease to relatives and friends(2.32)”, 
“insufficient assistance in an isolation room (2.31)” and 
“ uncomfortable with PPE, and the activities are 
limited(2.25)” (Table 1).  
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 The burden of caring for COVID-19 patients was the major 

stressor for the participants, followed by the discomfort 

caused by PPE.  

 The nurses’ experience of caring for patients with as highly 

infectious diseases may influence the level of stress.  

2021/10/18 8 



Thank you 
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